
Bourne Town Administrator’s Report 
June 6, 2023 Select Board Meeting 

 

 Attended a virtual briefing with Enbridge & Algonquin Gas regarding the natural gas 
infrastructure relocation necessary for the canal bridge replacements.  Outreach will be 
conducted with impacted landowners, and abutting landowners, to obtain survey permissions.  
Letters may be received by landowners in July or August, with field surveys beginning in the fall 
for civil and environmental engineering, cultural resources, and geotechnical.  At this point, the 
anticipated start of construction is sometime in 2026. 
 

 The swim floats are in place at Electric Ave., Gray Gables, and Monument Beach for the season. 
 

 The chemical oxidation clean up at the Community Building began Monday, June 5th.  Traffic and 
circulation will be impacted for the week, and we hope to limit the exit closure to only 2 days.  
The project is scheduled to be finished on Friday, June 9th. 
 

 The Cape Light Compact has been a huge help to the Town in applying for a $171,000 Green 
Communities Grant to help offset some of the costs associated with the Trane ESCO project.  I’d 
like to thank Margaret Song and her staff for all their hard work and assistance. 
 

 The Recreation Department is ready for summer and an update on some of their work is below: 
o Kids Fishing Derby (at Queen Sewell Pond):  Saturday, June 3rd 
o Family Paint Night (at Buzzards Bay Park):  Tuesday, June 13th  
o Ninja Warrior (at the community center):  Tuesday, June 20th  
o Summer Program (at community center):  June 26th – August 11th 
o Slide into Learning (at Bournedale):  July 3rd – August 10th  
o Canalman Hoop School (at BHS):  July 10th – 13th  
o Mountain Biking (at Four Ponds Conservation Area):  July 10th – August 2nd) 
o Volleyball (at BHS):  July 31st – August 3rd  
o Pickleball Clinics and Round Robins (various locations):  various days and times 

 
o In addition, summer program staff orientation and First Aid/CPR training is Thursday, 

June 22nd  
o Lifeguard orientation and training is Thursday, June 29th and Waterfront Module 

certification on Friday, June 30th  
 

o Lifeguards are scheduled from July 1st – August 13th  
 

 As of June 2, ISWM has diverted 1.64 tons of food waste since the beginning of their partnership 
with Black Earth. 
 

 The Town has received its public beach permits for the season and there are 18 beaches that 
will be sampled throughout the summer for water quality. 

 


